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A potential disaster avoided 
 
Bob and Joyce Williamson of Oakwood 2 Fielder C.O.P. could be considered true life 
savers….literally.  On the evening of Monday November 5th, Joyce enjoyed a nice dinner with her 
family.  Afterwards, Joyce and her husband Bob went out for a stroll around the neighborhood.  
As they approached the intersection of Jordan and Mimosa, they noticed the cover to a 
Southwestern Bell phone vault was open and surprisingly unattended.  The dimensions of the 
vault were 8’x 4’.  Here’s the scary part… The dimensions of the vault went approximately 24’ 
deep into the ground.  
 
Knowing the potential hazards of such a dilemma, Joyce and Bob called 9-1-1.  Arlington Police 
Officers responded promptly and closed the area off until a Southwestern Bell technician could 
respond to close the vault and secure it.  
 
One can only imagine what could have happened if a small child had found the vault first. Thanks 
to Bob and Joyce Williamson its nothing but an afterthought.  
 
 


